
To: Yachats City Council      June 8, 2016 

From: Bob Bennett, Emergency Planning Committee 

Subject: May 2016 Status Report 

The plans for participation in Cascadia Rising are all completed.  This includes the materials for 

the Table Top exercise on June 7th and the Tsunami Walk on June 10th.  The Table Top was 

completed yesterday with both objectives met.  At least one message on the required form was 

sent to the Emergency Command Center and a log was kept of actions taken to match the 

damage projected for Yachats.  There was also an extensive discussion with the YRFPD Chief 

on how the City and Fire would work together on an emergency event where both agencies are 

needed. 

Work was also complete for the Tsunami Walk on June 10th.  This includes the following: 

 Permit obtained and approved by ODOT for temporary closure of US 101. 

 Multiple press releases on the Tsunami Walk. 

 Arrange for volunteers from Seal Rock to assist in the exercise. 

 Handout materials prepared and printed for those participating in the exercise. 

 Flaggers for all crossing locations on US 101. 

 Materials emailed to all Yachats business and residents. 

 Reverse 911 calls to residents reminding people about the Tsunami Walk. 

 Reader boards placed at both ends of town notifying motorists of the highway closing. 

 

Work deferred till after Cascadia Event: 

 Complete work on the updated Appendixes for the Emergency Plan from the last table 

top. 

 Begin draft of Emergency Debris Management Plan for Yachats. 

 Use the logs from the slide to prepare a FEMA form. 

CC: Emergency Planning Committee, Walt Weyand, Larry Nixon, Don Goth, Bill Watson, 

Nancy Batchelder, Rick McClung, Kimmie Allison, Frankie Petrick, Jenny Demaris 


